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ITEM NO.



REPORT OF THE CHAIRMAN OF BUDGET COMMITTEE



TO THE CABINET MEETING ON 22nd OCTOBER, 2003 


TITLE :
REPORT OF THE BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


RECOMMENDATIONS :
Members are requested to note the report.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

This report informs Cabinet of the matters considered by Budget Scrutiny Committee at its meeting held on 1st October, 2003. Issues considered were :-

· A forecast overspend on the home care service and actions proposed to contain expenditure within budget ;

· Progress with several areas of the budgets for the Education and Leisure Directorate ;

· Progress with improving the monitoring and claiming of income by Highway Services ;

· Progress with implementation of savings from the review of grounds maintenance ;

· Revenue and capital monitoring for 2003/04..


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :
Reports to Budget Committee 1st October, 2003 

(Available for public inspection)


ASSESSMENT OF RISK :


Risk is minimised through the regular monitoring and reporting of revenue and capital expenditure against budget.



SOURCE OF FUNDING :
Revenue budget and capital programme.



LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED :
Not applicable 



FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED : This report has been prepared by the Head of Finance



CONTACT OFFICER :
John Spink

Tel : 793 3230








E-mail : john.spink@salford.gov.uk

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) :
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES :
Budget Strategy


REPORT DETAILS

INTRODUCTION

The Committee met last on 1st October and considered reports from :-

· The Director of Community and Social Services concerning a forecast overspend on the home care service and actions proposed to contain expenditure within budget ;

· The Director of Education and Leisure concerning progress with several areas of the budgets for the directorate ;

· The Director of Development Services concerning progress with improving the monitoring and claiming of income by Highway Services ;

· The Director of Environmental Services concerning progress with the implementation of savings from the review of grounds maintenance ;

· The Director of Corporate Services concerning revenue and capital monitoring for 2003/04.

MATTERS ARISING

The Committee was assured that revenue and capital expenditure generally were in line with budgets/programmes, and that savings were generally being achieved or on target to achieve, with the exception of the Social Services revenue budget, where a forecast overspend of £872,000 on the home care budget is expected, based on currently committed care packages unless corrective action is taken.

The Committee considered a report from the Director of Community and Social Services concerning the home care service and the action plan which has been put in place to address the forecast overspending of £872,000. The report identified that the overspending can be reduced by a grant of £300,000 for the intermediate domiciliary care service and that actions, particularly to scrutinise new care plans costing between £100 and £150 per week and to examine other budgets for virement into home care, would seek to address the remaining balance. However, it was noted that it will be difficult to manage and prioritise the demand for home care without impacting on other budgets and the measures proposed may only go part way towards meeting the remaining overspend. The Committee also noted that a number of risks prevail, such as the implementation of delayed discharges from the 1st January, 2004 and the availability of residential places, increased demand and a bad winter, which may have a further adverse impact on this area of service. The Committee requested a further report on progress to their December meeting, when the position can be assessed in the context of the 2004/05 revenue budget considerations.

The Committee also called for a report to its next meeting from the Chief Executive concerning the delay in obtaining grant approval from GONW for the New Opportunities Fund and for the relevant scrutiny committees to consider the value for money from overtime working within directorates.

COUNCILLOR ROGER LIGHTUP

Chairman, Budget Scrutiny Committee
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